Tuftonboro Cemetery Trustees
Meeting Minutes
July 6, 2021

The meeting was promptly called to order at 4:30 PM at the Tuftonboro Town Offices.
In attendance: Chairperson Susan Weeks, Trustees Guy Pike and Carol Bush.
The minutes of the June 1, 2021 meeting were read and approved.

Sue Weeks reported three families with recent burials: Almquist, Gillum and Honeycutt. She needs to
get Brian Lord’s signature on the Gillum burial permit.

Carol Bense has paid for a cremation plot in the Swett Cemetery and has received her deed. Guy Pike
has obtained rebar caps for her plot. Jean Evans has also received her deed for a plot in the Jones
Cemetery on Sodom Road.

Steve Thompson has turned in one plot and has purchased 3 other plots.

Guy Pike stopped at Skeehan’s looking for split rail fencing. He may ask Jack Parsons about using posts
and rails stored in the town office basement,

The Burnett family is having a cremation burial on July 31°" and has concern with the lawn condition.
Barbara Lundquist has concern about a dying maple tree at the family’s plot. Guy and Sue will inspect
the tree to determine if action is needed.

Charlotte Allen notified the trustees of Janice Alien’s service on July 18" at the Thomas Cemetery. The
family plans to place some of Janice’s ashes on Woodward Allen’s grave along with a 100 Ib. engraved

field stone.

Sue Weeks will be getting more clarification from out of state residents, Amanda and Michael Mavrakos,
about their connection to Tuftonboro. They have two sets of grandparents buried here, and they are
interested in purchasing plots.

Sue Weeks marked the O’Shaughnessy plot corners for Rick Gagne. Sue and Guy are handling our sexton
duties for now and are using word of mouth to find a new sexton.

The trustees voted to approve payment of $61.60 to ServCap and $16.23 to Bradley’s Hardware for
supplies.

The next meeting of the cemetery trustees will be Tuesday, August 3, 2021 at 5:00 PM at the Tuftonboro
Town Offices. Public attendance and input are encouraged.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:25 PM.

Submitted by Carcl Bush, Secretary, Tuftenboro Cemetery Trustees



